Pennine Mountain Bike Action
Notes from Meeting 4th July 7pm Walton Arms
Present.  Tony, Adrian, Peter, Jon, Craig, Tom Bill                      Apologies Tim, Andy, Ronnie, Tommy, Paul
Actions from last meeting

a)Membership and cards – outstanding actions to get online applications processed – details still being agreed, including the data base which will be the hub of membership records, and the form to be published.  
b)Membership Cards were discussed including the possibility to use the same print to provide PMBA business cards for us to give out. Details to show the PMBA logo, web address and a strap line ( If not recorded anywhere else, Ronnie agreed at a earlier meeting to become the Membership Secretary.)
c)Benefits to Founder member sponsors are being added to the PMBA website

Letter explaining achievements so far has also gone out.
Access


c) Update on Forestry Policy awaits Tim’s next attendance 

d) Peter and Bill have contacted the Right to Ride area representative in Accrington, have convinced themselves re the suitability and will meet with Ben Stephen 01254 383381  as soon as we are able to arrange it.
Sites

b) Andy has “written a letter to himself” re RBC signposting of facilities at lee Quarry

c) Jon has been in contact with Bill Brady re the organisation of volunteer labour for repair to eroded Pennine Bridleway. This will require about three volunteer days. Map references of Locations offered (not checked) 394162 420367 and 392277 432115 these reference may need some meddling by removal of the first number before they can be interpreted apparently.  Progress is not urgent but will be progressed into the autumn.

Communications and Website. 
New Logo All getting to like it – now proudly on the PMBA website, Urban Soul credit to be discretely displayed.
Maps guides high viz vests and T shirts have been ordered and will be ready for the weekend festival at Lee Quarry.  To be delivered to Ride-On Craig will deliver to Lee Quarry.  The Banner etc also organised. About £500 has been spent
Funding. 

The item discussed was the need for an inclusion in the constitution stating our not for profit status. When available Jon would like a copy please.

Andy has been in contact with Martin at Gisburn and has provided support from our organisation for the new carpark and hub bid.  There is breaking news that the planning application has been accepted so funding will now be sought.

Bill has given some thought to the income and spending “pies” that balance our sponsors and rider support with need and expectations and wish list to support for the worthy causes listed.  The result is not clear as our present need to get our organisation in the public vocabulary requires a publicity spend.  This is exactly what our founder member sponsors expect their cash to be spent on but as we now seek to attract individual members (riders! ) their expectations will be the investment in the access and trail network going forwards!
Tom’s proposal 

Application to UU appears to have attracted no objections from UU – their position is to reduce their public liability wherever possible and so the next stage is rather more important – one hurdle jumped tho’
NEWS & DISCUSSION BUSINESS

Weekender 
All the preparations appear on course leaflets and things.  There is a disappointing shortfall in volunteers considering the investment in First Aid from LCC point of view.
The Trail map will be included on the PMBA website when available in pdf format.

PMBA presence is a bit thin on the ground Jon will attend Saturday to get things in place.

The programme for the weekend is now on the STW website – good weather is all that’s needed and the outlook could be better...good luck!
Membership
The founder member status for Alan Bowker “Bike Right” will be processed.  Their logo has already been added to the list of sponsors.  Tom also requested his new company for development of the Hyndburn site be held eligible as founder member when registered 

Jon was supported in his drive to reap a harvest of individual members from the weekender and he will still seek to do this with home printing
Awareness of PMBA was revisited with a pressing suggestion to have some local exposure through the Singletrack World Magazine. Suggestions, perhaps linking with the Right to Ride support of CTC, or the weekender..
New Development Sites
Some actions are being taken by the Council towards the development of the Coppice in Accrington for mountainbikers including a pump track near the bowling green.  The council have been directed by Tony to look at Billinge and Healey as similar site developments for consideration re value for money before funding is sought. 
Longridge was mentioned but plans appear to have been scuppered.  The need for diplomacy and care in reporting appear to be the watchword so as not to excite fears and false hopes on each side.  We have to be careful with our desire to release news and elevate our importance in not jeopardising negotiations!

Bill enquired of Tony what was the situation re roll-out of the bridleway strategy following the re-organisation and loss of Elliot Lorrimer and Ian Hart. Tony informed it would be the autumn before this was clarified, but he is still in a strong link position between LCC and the landowners like UU, and there is naturally a desire to continue to deliver on promises, realistically downgraded with the budget.
We all agreed a continued desire to be at the forefront of any developments, and to build up our reputations as the consultative authority on the matter of development for bikers. 
General message
We need to build up the PMBA mailing list of riders as we push for individual memberships. BAD club members and individuals associated with Facebook groups etc will also be encouraged to provide their names for direct mailing of news items and as potential volunteers or individual members.  

Access issues
Some abuse was reported by Adrian to have come from a farmer at Holly Farm (? Location) policing a stretch of the bridleway, thought to have been enraged by riders who refuse to close the gates. also related Jon told of a stretch of bridleway leading to Deerplay with numerous gates possibly building up emotions from riders into leaving the gates open. Some farmer actions appear consistent with those designed to discourage motorbikes but unfortunately deny us with a legal right of way was well.  Bill advertised the new website www.moorwatch.com which is intended to attract reports of all manner of abuse from fly-tipping to unauthorised motor transport violations, but also stiles, and access issues such as is here reported. The centre of gravity of this site appears to be very favourable to serve the Bacup to Rochdale area for example when I registered a location as Ri...it offered Ripponden rather than Rivington...Suggest publicity should be given to this site to make it work to rider advantage.  Use it has to be the message!
What’s Ahead?

The Singletrack Weekender – get there if you can!


Brownbacks Race end of July


Another BC training Day is planned for lee Quarry!

Next meeting

Monday 15th August 8pm Walton Arms

